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March 17, 2025 
 
Chairman Representative Robert E. Craven 
Oppose H-5436 “Assault Weapons Ban 2025 
 
Dear Chairman Craven and members of the House Judiciary, 
 
Once again, some Rhode Island legislators seek to undermine the Constitution they swore an oath to uphold.  They 
assume the right to turn thousands of law-abiding citizens into felons with the stroke of a pen.  Such an act is the very sort 
of tyranny against which the 2nd Amendment is intended as a bulwark.  Passing such an act would be illegal unto itself! 
 
Over the years, I have written countless letters and given public testimony on this very issue.  This is all in the State’s 
public records.  I invoke all my previous comments once again.  Do not support such an egregious attack on the 2nd 
Amendment.  Please, for the love of integrity, law and order, honor your oaths! 
 
Sincerely yours, 
Emil “Dean” Fachon 
51 Pricewood Drive 
East Greenwich, RI  02818 
 
401-884-8505/529-2425 
 


